
COUNCIL MEETING 24 JANUARY 2024  

 

Agenda Item 9. Petition for Debate - PCC to keep open Eye Youth Centre and Library 
Building 

Proposed motion from the Councillor Howard, Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for 

Corporate Governance and Finance in response to the petition submitted to Council 
for debate. 

Council acknowledges the petition from Mr McKean, and propose that the petition is referred 

to the February Cabinet meeting when the next steps in respect of the Eye Community 

Centre and Library will be considered and Cabinet will be able to take into account the 

petition and the comments made by members this evening as part of the consideration of the 

next steps. This will be in line with the work that is being done on the asset review. In the 

meantime, the communities and property teams, and myself as the Cabinet member 

responsible, will continue with the high level of engagement with Mr McKean to discuss the 
site and ensure when a decision is made it is suitable for the Eye community. 
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